Minutes of the Quarterly Meeting and Committee Meetingsof the Board of Regents
December 13, 2019

Call to Order/Roll Call




A.

1)
2)
3)

4)
B.
1)
2)
3)

Academic Excellence and Scholarly Activities Regent Shemberger
Academic Affairs and Stamatmalyses Updates (For Information Only)
Strategic Plan Update (For Information Only)

Regional Campus Advisory CounfiRegional Campus Enrollment Update (For
Information Only)

eCampus Pilot Programs Update (For Information Only)

Athletics Regent Crigler
Department of Athletics Update (For Information Only)
Athletic Facilities Master Plan Update (For Information Only)
Personnel ChangeAppointment of Head Football Coach*

Board DevelopmenttFinancial Markets Classroom Int. Dean David Eaton/







WHEREAS +DUU\ /HH :DWHUILHOG ,,MV VHUYLFH RItWéladUHTXLUH
the contribution of many hours of difficult workwhich was rendered selflessly, without

reference to personal inconvenience, without a personal agenda and always for the public good;

and

NOW, THEREFORE, ON THIS 13™ DAY OF DECEMBER, TWO THOUSAND AND
NINETEEN, BE IT RESOLVED that the members of the Murray State University Board of
Regents unanimously express their appreciation for the life and service of Mr. Harry Lee
:DWHUILHOG ,, 3:HOO GRQPQWRG DQG IDLWKIXO VHUY

AND BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED by the Murray State University Board of Regents that this
recognition of the contributions and dedication of Harry Lee Waterfield Il be preserved in the
minutes of the Board after having been read aloud and passed urslgibhothe Board on this,
the 13" day of December 20109.

Mr. Rhoads moved that the Board of Regents approve the Resolution of Appreciation for Harry
Lee Waterfield 1l as presented. Dr. Tharpe seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

Consent Agenddtems, approved/accepted

Dr. Jackson



Kayla Johnson Human Resources






housing review is also being undertaken to idemdientialenhancemestthatcan be mael
Appreciation was expressed to Ms. Dudley, Mr. Youngblood and the entire Facilities
Management team who have had an extremely busy Fall Semester

Additional campus enhancements include commissioning a seated bronze statue of Murray
Sta



% The Statement of Revenues and Expenditures and Transferthé Education and General Fund
represents the Univerg/ \TV RSHUDWLQJ IXQG $V RI 6HSWHPEHU DQG FRP



Academic Affairs and Stamats Analyses Updates, received

Dr. Todd reportedhat thenew Master of Science in Cybersecuritiormerly the Master of
Science in Telecommunications Systems Manage(i&Wl) +was approved by théouncil on
Postsecondary Education (CR&3t month. University leaders involved in this initiatoxesr
the past yeanclude Dr. Pervinand from theAJBCOBInterim Dean David Eator)r. Marcia
Ford,Assistant Professor of TSNDr. Victor Raj,



of students in th Norprofit Leadership Program want to give back. One student remembers the
role Girls Incorporated played in her development as a young girl and wanted to work with that
organizatiom. She is now Campus Manager for Gjiiscorporated in Owensboro, Kentucland

is helping to inspire other young wome@therstudents have a calling to a particular issné

are determined to make an impact in this reg&deMurray State studemgfraduated five years

ago and was passioeatbout the issue of human trafficking, particularly young girls in the sex
trade. Dr. Long was able to connect her with a colleague working on this issue in the Philippines
who helped her with postgraduatanternshipthroughan organization in the Rippines +

Wipe Every Tear.This was life changing for the student and since that time one organization
has not been enoudbr her. She now is involved with five organizations in some capacity in
Costa Rica, the United States, India, China and SoutbaAfiHer work is focused on marketing
and storytelling so these organizations can promote their success and raise resources.

Confirmation was provided that tihdurray StateNonprofit LeadershigProgram is housed

within the College of Education and Human Servi€c@EHS)but potential opportunities

through the curriculum in other academic collegssich as the Bauernfeind College of Business
(particularly the Department of Organizational Commutiicg +are being exploredThese
studentdakebusinessenteredcoursedo train them on those functions they will be required to
perform as part of the nonprofit sector. This includes sociology and psychology cehides

help students understand thader societyThe University is also a member of a professional
association that accredits these types of progratine Norprofit Academic Centers Councit

and of its membership programs



Dean Claire Fuller, Jones College of Science, Engineering and Technology (JCSET) outlined the
specific and general avenues for recruitment identified in the Stamats ré&perteport also

validated much of what has already bhemderway in the collegendreased academic program
RITHULQJY DQG FRPSOHWHO\ RQOLQH LQLWLDWLYHV IRU VHO

and certificate levelwere highlighted



Overall regional campusourseenrollment is up by 6 percent in Fall 2019 compared to Fall

2018. This enrollment growth is led by tHenderson Regional&@npus(up 26 percent),

representing the highest course enroliment at this site in the last fivedeatargely to the
BQLYHUVLW\TV SDUWQHUVKLS ZLW KofifinGatoHr Wag Brovide@®RtRa? X Q L W\ ¢
enrollment is up at four of the five extadlcampusites Spring enrollment numbers are being

tracked very closely and illustrate thlae student populations at the regional campuases

trending toward adult studentgo do not follow typical Fall enroliment patterns. Recruitment

and enrollmat efforts for the 2020 Spring Semester continue and numbers appear to be in line

with last year but a lot could change in the week leading up to the actual start of the semester.

ROTC is an integral part of the Center for Adult and Regional Educatitihoughno students

will be commissioned during Commencement this yaambers are expected to increase under

the direction of Captain Jason Payne who is the officeharge of the ROTC unit. When

Captain Payne starteghproximately two years adgberewere P contracted cadets in the

program Currentlythere are82 students, with seven being mitstate students. The United

States Army Department of Defense pays the bill for these students and the benefit of being able
to attract oubf-state cadetis significant for the University. It was indicated that there are also
scholarship opportunities available through the National Guard.

This report was presented for informational purposes only and required no Board action.

eCampus Pilot Programs Updag, received

Dr. Todd outlined five academic programs that will be highlighted as the University embarks on

the eCampus initiative. All are excited about the enrollment growth potential that could

materialize as a result of these efforts. Marketing efferll likely begin in March 2020 for Fall
2020enrollment Ms. Dudley indicated that in September 2019 the Board approved the Personal
Service Contract that would allow the administration to negotiate with a company to manage the
8QLYHUVLW\gndmR 3itifigatly 8.6 éhes outlined in the materials preseintéue

H%RDUG ERRN $ FRQWUDFW KDV QRZ EHHQ QHJRWLDWHG DQC
exercised with the normal teachit option. This contract has been approved by the Lageslat

Research Commission and Academics Affairs can move forward in this regard.



Murray State currently residen 4" SODFH LQ WKH 29& &RPPLVVLRQHUYTV &XS DW
EHKLQG ILUVW SODFH 7KH OHQTV DQG :RPHQYV %DVNHWEDOO \
E7Z






Mr. Schooley called the Buildings and Grounds Committee to order at 11 a.m. and reported all
other members were present.

1602 Miller Avenue Property Gift, accepted

Dr. Jackson reported that the Buildings and Grounds Committee is being asked to accept the gift
of propertylocated atL602 Miller Avenue. The Waldrop familmembers arong-time and

generous supporters of Murray Stafihe property is located behind the Institute of Engineering
that is bordered on three sgd®y land owned byurray State. The Waldrop family is donating

this piece of property to the institution which has been appraised at a value of $36,000 and their
support is very much appreciated.

Ms. Dudley reported that iB017Murray State University purchased property at 1602 Miller
$YHQXH LQ OXUUD\ .HQWXFN\ 7KH WLWOH ZRUN RQ WKLV SU
the east side of the property was not owned by the seller. Upon further research, it was
discoveredhat this parcel was originally owned by C. W. and Melda Waldrop and passed on to

their heirs Isabella W. Hunt and Charles W. Waldrop, Jr. The next generation of heirs is Margie
Waldrop, the widow of Dr.Waldrop and William (Tripp) W. Hunt I, the sonsaibella After

being contacted about this property, Margie Waldrop and Trip Hunt made the gracious offer to
donate this parcel to the Universityhe Waldrop family has a long history with Murray State

University, the Murray communitgind the entire puhase regionMurray State University is
GHOLJKWHG WR DFFHSW WKH JLIW RI WKLV 1 T WUDFW RI
Murray, Kentucky, from the heirs of Isabella W. Hunt and Charles W. Waldrophis real

property gift was appraised 2018 at $36,000 and will be accepted without monetary

consideration.

On behalf of the Buildings and Grounds Committee, Mr. Owemged hat the Board of

Regents, upon the recommendation of the President of the University, accept the gift (without
moneary consideration) of the 1602 Miller Avenue property in Murray, Kentucky, from the
Waldrop Family Mr. Book seconded and the motion carried.

Full Board Action +1602 Miller Avenue Property Gift, accepted

On behalf of the Buildings and Grounds Comneittelr. Schooley movedat the Board of
Regents, upon the recommendation of the President of the University, accept the gift (without
monetary consideration) of the 1602 Miller Avenue property in Murray, Kentucky, from the
Waldrop Family Mrs. Rudolph sended and the motion carried unanimously.

Facilities Update, received

Ms. Dudley reported that informatiamasprovided to the Boardelated tahe 202022 asset
preservatiomequestt RU WKLV \HDUYV VHVVLR QrRdchokilie Staté DWH EXGJHV
XQLYHUVLWLHY 7KLV UHTXHVW LV EHLQJ SUHSDUHG DQG SU
the $400 milliontotal will be $24.5 million. In 2013 the VFA Studya facility condition report

twas updated and the $400 millibas been proportionalized among the schools. A request is

being made for &wo to one









Mrs. Gray called the Legislative and Economic Development Committee to ofdded@tam.
and reported all other members were present.

Legislative andEconomic DevelopmentJpdate, received

Dr. Jacksa reportedhat *RYH U Q RU $ Q GlhaUgtiratiirHwa$sJHeM on December 10,

2019. The new Budget Session begins on January 7, 2020 (Day 1) and constitutionally runs

through April 15 Sine Dig. Key Session Committee Chainglude:

¥% Representative Steve Rud¥Chair of the House Appropriatis and Revenue (A&R) Budget
Committee and MSU alumnus

¥ Senator Stan HumphriesSenate A&R Committee member and MSU alumnus

% Representative James Tiptaiouse A&R Budget Review Subcommittee on Postsecondary
Educatiormember

¥ Representative Regina HufHouse Education Committeeember

¥ Senator Chris McDanietChair of the Senate A&R Committee

% Senator Alice Forgy KertSenate A&R Budget Review Subcommittee on Postsecondary Education
member

¥ Senator Max WisetSenate Education Committeember

Mr. Rhoadgecognized individuals appointed to the Executive Branch of government, in
particular Budget Director John Hicks who is a Murray State alumnus.

Dr. Jacksonndicatedthe Legislature also has a competitive Legislative Intern Program and Mr.
Smith works diigently tohelpMurray State studentgetplaced into those internships and many
times these students are hired on a permanent basis. MSU student Tyler Bséchier

Political Science major from Daviess County High Schalahs recently been selected t
participate in the Legislative Intern Prograiimberly Molden junior Agriculture Technology
major from Nancy, Kentuckywill be a second MSU student participatin this progranthis

year.

All of the universities agreet, and the CPE advanceditwo to oneasset preservation match

request to the Legislaturddurray State is requesting $24.5 million in General Fund dollars to

be matched with the $12.3 million in University (agency) bonds, with debt funded from the CPE
Asset Preservation Fee ($36.8 million total). A second categgamytine reauthorizations fo

University (agency) bondingincludes residence halls improvements ($17.1 million from the
8QLYHUVLW\YV RZQ PRQLHV DQG D nthBryaKiRULIDWLRQ ZLOO
reauthorization of $66 million will also be requested for the ptfinficate @rtnership housing

financing model. Confirmation was provided that the $66 million would be provided by a
privatepartner and not the Universiand under this modehé University would lease property

to that vendotthrough a longerm lease The Unive?V LW\{V REOLJDWLRQ XQGHU WKI
to guarantee a certain number of students live in these facilitith regard to Performance

Funding, a 2 percent permanent skogsprovisionis being requested relative to the base

appropriation for each gtitution. A committee comprised of university Presidents has also been
established to review the Performance Funding Model and ideeEgedmprovements.

Chair Kemp reported that last month he attended a meeting which included the Board Chairs and
Vice Chaisfor all Kentucky public universities. There was unanimous agreementtieatthis

group met agaidiscussions would be held with legislators in February 2020 with regard to the
match proposaladvanced byhte CPE.Maintaining the 2 percent gtdosswas also deemed to

be critical becaus¢his provisionis scheduled to end during the coming ydarKentucky, the
Performance Funding Model is different from every other state thatdugedsuch a model.

In other states the Legislature appraf@d new moneyover and above the base appropriation,

for performance fundingut that is not how the
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The Subsequent Event Repads completed andas beemprovided to the Auditor of Public

Accounts. The auditors were unaware of any subsequent events other than those reported in the
ILQDQFLDO VWDWHPHQWY 7KH 8QLYHUVLW\TV ILQDQFLDO VWDW
Commonwealth of Kentucky.

Significant accounting policies are described in Note 1 to the financial statewt@oksdescribe

decisions managememadeto produce the financial statements according to policies set forth by the
University. The auditors noted no transactions enteredlimiag the year for which there was a lack

of authoritative guidance or consensus. No hew accounting policies were adopted and the application
of existing policies was not changed. No significant transactions have been recognized in a different
period han when the transactions occurred.

The auditors must identify where management made estithategrencluded in the financial

statements The most notable estimates affecting the financial statements made by management
include depreciation and usefives of capital assets, allowance for uncollectible loans and student
accounting receivable, sélfsurance reserves and pension and othergroptoyment benefitelated
estimates.

The financial statement disclosure which should be reviewed by the Bolrdes cash and debt. A

new disclosure includes Note B5ervice Concession Arrangement for food senaadere the

University cannot recognize all cash receifrein Sodexaupfront but instead must recognize it over

the life of the contract.

Therewere no difficulties encountered in dealing with management related to the performance of the
audit. Appreciation was expressed to Ms. Dudley and the entire Accounting and Finance team for
their cooperation throughout the process. It is a significardntadéhg for staff to be able to meet the
timeline required by the Commonwealth.

In terms of corrected and uncorrected misstatements, no audit adjustments were noted during the
year. There was one uncorrected misstatement related to impaired pfopahyilding the Board

voted to raze in September (Richmond Hall). By the time the Board approved this razing the
financial statements were substantially completed and managsradatthe choice not toake

changs at that point

There were no disagreememtgh management. Management also provided the Management
Representation Letter dated October 2. 20ndicating they were truthful with the auditors. There

were also no management consultations with other independent accountants.

Accounting principalgenerally accepted in the United States require that information such as the
ODQDJHPHQWYV 'LVFXVVLRQ D Q G-rélgidd GdnédiiesbepfesEridd WDLQ SHQVL
supplement the basic financial staterseatthough gch information is noaictuallypart of those
statements. The Governmental Accounting Standards Board requires this information be included
because it is considered to be an essential part of financial reporting for placing the basic financial
statements in an appropriate operational, esoa or historical context. An opinion is not issued

related to this information but the auditors did make inquiries to management about the methods of
SUHSDULQJ WKH LQIRUPDWLRQ DQG FRPSDULQJ LW IRU FRQVLVW
inquiries, the basic financial statements and other knowledge obtained during the audit.

There was one internal audit control finding related to cybersecurity. The University and the
Foundation fell victim to a business email compromise schdtheugh the Fandation was able to
recover the loss through insurance. Dean Dorton recommended additional procedures to confirm
vendor information prior to payment and additional education for University employees.

Major programs audited included the Student Finarkihland TRIO clusteis and the Training

Resource Center and an unmodified opinion was isstiet. currentyear reportable findings

required to be communicated within the Single Audit Rejettded arepeat findingvherethe

auditors testdthe eligibility requirements of the TRIO Cluster and noted the University was out of
compliance in regard to the Talent Search Missouri Program. The University wasviding

servies tothe minimum number of students stipulated by federal guidelih@sgas recommended

that the University implement proceduresthsure the minimum number of participants are enrolled
and participating in the Talent Search Missouri Program and the University concurred. Substantial
progress was made to increase the remolb students served under each Talent Search program upon
the conclusion of the grant year. As a result, the Department of Education funded both programs for
the following year. The Talent Search Director is working with the Department of Education to
identify and add several schools to assist with the recruiting process and additional staff will be hired
to aid in the Spring recruiting period to address these is$imss also noted that there was no

formal review of eligibility and applications fthe Upward Bound and Talent Search programs.

The auditors noted that the University has not conducted an Information Technology (IT) risk
assessment since 2017 to identify reasonable and foreseeable security and privacy risk. The IT
assessment undertak@n?017 also did not address employee training and management; information
systems, including netwodnd software design, as well as information processing, storage,
transmission and disposal and detecting, preventing and responding to attachedrdtizgikes or

other system failures. It was also recommended that the University document safeguards mitigating
each risk identified and conduct an annual IT risk assessment addressing the areas previously
mentioned. The University concurred with theseommendations and Information Systems will

now conduct an annual sk assessment to be led by the Information Security Officer and



completed by the end of March each year. fitleassessment will be scoped to include all campus
computing resources.

% A prior-year finding from 201®&ccurredwhen the University brought to the attention of the auditors
that 51 Direct Loan studengthdrew during the first five days of the Fall 2017 Semdstewere
not reported to the National Student Loast&Bystemin a timely manner as required hisfinding
was resolved in 2019.

¥% 8SFRPLQJ LWHPV LQFOXGH +RXVH %LOO ZKLFK RIIHUhe WKH 8QL
Kentucky Retirement Systeand in Fiscal Year 202P1 therewill be



Full Board Action +Audited Financial Statement Federal Funds, accepted

On behalf of the Audit and Compliance Committee, Dr. Tharpe moved that the Board of
Regents, upon the recommendation of the President of the University, acdepotiiag
report for 201819:

Audited Financial StatementFederal Funds*
a. Single Audit Report for the Year Ended June 30, 2019

Mr. Rhoads seconded and the motion carried unanimously.
(See Attachment #10)

Annual Audit Report *Athletics, accepted

Ms. Dudleyindicated that thé&nnual Audit ReporttAthletics thas been prepared by an
independent external auditing fireDean Dorton Allen Ford, PLLC (Dean Dorton).

The National Collegiate Athletic Association (NCAA) Agreggon Procedures report fillls
compliance with the NCAABylaws 3.2.4.15

On behalf of the Audit and Compliance Committee, Mr. Rhoads moved that the Board of

Regents, upon the recommendation of the President of the University, accept the following

report for 201819:

Annual AuditReport +Athletics

a. I1DWLRQDO &4ROOHJLDWH $WKOHWLF $VVRFLDWLRQ ,QGHS
on Application of AgreedUpon Procedures for Intercollegiate Athletics for
the Year Ended June 30, 2019

Mrs. Rudolph seconded and the motion carried.

Full Board Action +Annual Audit Report +Athletics, accepted

On behalf of the Audit and Compliance Committee, Dr. Tharpe moved that the Board of

Regents, upon the recommendation of the President of the University, accept the following

report for 201819:

Annual Audit ReporttAthletics

a. I1DWLRQDO &4ROOHJLDWH $WKOHWLF $VVRFLDWLRQ ,QGHS
on Application of AgreedUpon Procedures for Intercollegiate Athletics for
the Year Ended June 30, 2019

Mr. Owens seconded and the motion carriednimously.

(See Attachment #11)

Audited Financial Statements +WKMS -FM, accepted

Ms. Dudley indicated thahe WKMSFM documents have been prepared by an independent
external auditing firm+Dean Dorton Allen Ford, PLLC (Dean Dortoaand addresstate and
federal requirements. The audited financial statement is also provided to the Corporation for
Public Broadcasting (CPByvhich is required due to funding that entity provideg/teMS-FM.

On behalf of the Audit and Compliance Committee, Mr. lérignoved that the Board of
Regents, upon the recommendation of the President of the University, accept the following



Audited Financial StatementsWKMS-FM*

a. Required Auditor Communications

b. Audited Financial Statement for tiyear Ended June 30, 2019
Mrs. Rudolphseconded and the motion carried.

Full Board Action +Audited Financial Statements +WKMS -FM, accepted

On behalf of the Audit and Compliance Committee, Dr. Tharpe moved that the Board of
Regents, upon the recommendatof the President of the University, accept the following
reports for 2018L9:

Audited Financial StatementsWKMS-FM*

a. Required Auditor Communications
b. Audited Financial Statement for the Year Ended June 30, 2019

Dr. Shembergeseconded and theotion carriecunanimously
(See Attachments #12 and #13)

Annual Audit Contract Renewal, authorized

Ms. Dudley reportethat under provisions of Kentucky Revised Statutes, Chapter 164A.570, the
8QLYHUVLW\ LV UHTXLUHG WR HQJDJH D TXDOLILHG ILUP WR |
financial statements. Other governing or sanctioning bodies (e.g., the United StateeOffic
Management and Budget for federal grants and contracts and the National Collegiate Athletic
Association) require annual financial or compliance audits.

As a result of th&®FPfor audit services dated December 12, 2016, Dean Dorton Allen Ford,
PLLC (Dean Dorton) was the successful firm.

At its February 24, 2017, meeting the Board of Regents approved the issuance of a contract to
'HDQ 'RUWRQ $00OHQ )RUG 3//& 'HDQ 'RUWRQ IRU WKH SHUIR
and compliance audits for tifiscal year ending June 30, 2017, and further authorized the

University to enter into six subsequent contract renewals based upon mutual consent. The cost

for the current year contract is $123,525, including the financial, compliance and up to four

single audit programsRenewing the contract with Dean Dorton is being proposed and this

represents the fourth year of a-gar contract.

On behalf of the Audit and Compliance Committee, Mrs. Rudolph moved that the Board of

Regents, upon the recommendatidrthe President of the University, authorize the University to
HIWHQG WKH FRQWUDFW ZLWK '"HDQ 'RUWRQ IRU \W¥XHLS}HDW RIUD
compliance audits for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2020, at a cost of $126,325. Mr. Crigler
secomled and the motion carried.

Full Board Action +Annual Audit Contract Renewal, authorized

On behalf of the Audit and Compliance Committee, Dr. Tharpe moved that the Board of



Enrollment Management and Student Success



Engagement and Success celebrations alsmhighlighted. It was noted that as enrollment
increases student support services will also need to be enhakeako was shown highlighting
Student Engagement and Sucdegsativeswhich provide supporotfirst-generatiorand veteran
studens.

S. G. Carthe]lExecutive Director of the Office of Multicultural Initiatives, Student Leadership
and Inclusive Excellencand Roslyn WhiteSenior Associate Director and Coordinator of
Multicultural Recruitmentoutlined dversity initiatives andcholarshicommitmens from the
University related t@ecruitment and retentiaof low-income and underrepresented students

Work undertaken haacludeddevelopingplanson how to best utilizéunding raised through

Racers Giveand Week of Giving initiativesThe Marvin D. Mills Multicultural Centethas been
relocated and rededicated ahéd impact of this has been significant and well received by
students and was only possible due to the efforts of many entitiesofiiccampus. Faculty

Liaison and Assistant Professor of English Dr. Alicia Carthell was introduced. Dr. Carthell and a
second Faculty Liaisgonald Adongo, have worked with the Emerging Scholars Institute

since its inception. It is important for tleestudents to make a connection with faculty and this

is thecentral focus of programming undertaken in this area. There arepgedunities for

students to serve aéinority Graduate Fellows. Each year a reception is hosted by the President
andin 2019was held in the new Multicultural CentdBoard members were encouraged to

attend the Diversity Achievement Awards BanguaeApril which honors students for academic
achievement and diversity and leadership on campus, Martin Luther King, s #hagrwill be
heldon Januaryl9-20, 2020and the Hitimu Ceremonyhich isheldeach semesteincreased
programming will be offered related to community service as well as educational workshops.
Events focused otine Latino studenpopulationare al® offered. A Presidential Commission

has been formed to identify ways to recruit and retain diverse students, faculty and staff and this
work will include a Campus Climate Survey. Yield opportunitied strategieselative to tlese
populatiors wereoutlinedby Ms. White.

This report was presented for informational purposes only and required no Board action.

Branding, Marketing and Communication Update, received

Mr. Touney reportethat over the past 12 to 16 montbsader the leadership of President
Jacksonefforts have been made to work more strategicplbgitively andcollaboratively with
individual departments and unit&all 2020 recruitment support, advertising strategies

public relations work which irslve multiple mediums, datdriven decisions and allocations and
key calls to action were outlined. This work has been focused on key recruitment areas for the
University where there is the potential for increased yield, particularly Hveddy service
regionand includs



Reconvene

Chair Kemp reconvenetie Quarterly Board of Regents Meeting and Committee Mgsetih
3:35 p.m.

Finance Committee

Jerry RhoadstChair
Eric Crigler
Leon Owens
Lisa Rudolph

Phil Schooley

Mr. Rhoads called the Finance Committee to order & 218. and reported all other members
were present.

Pension System Update, received

Ms. Dudleyand Ms. Gordomeported that



to continue with the exploration of outsourcing options and issue the necessary RFP in the best
interest of the UniversityAdditional information provided to the Board included

June 8, 2019, Board minutes related to exploring outsourcing options

September 27, 2018, approval from KRS for Dining Contract

RFP Schedule of Events

RFP Evaluation Criteria Summary

Contract Summary

Financial Summary for Custodial and Grounds Services

Financial Analysis of IrtHouse vs. Outsource Potential Savings for Custodial and Grounds
Services

X X X X X X X

Approval was received from KRS on September 27, 2018, for the Dining Services contract;
however, their pprovalwas limited to the specific issue of employees being able to access their
retirement accounts and the Universigcuringapproal to not pay into the retirement system

for thoseindividuals The same approach is being used for them@l custalial and grounds
outsourcing process amgsociatedlocumenrdtion.

Information was presented on the KERS 49.47 percent employer contribution rate-for non
hazardougmployeesand 36.85 for hazardous duty (police officers). Fiscal Year go221)
contribuion rates foKERS nonhazardous and hazardous duty employees are 93.01 percent and
38.71 percent, respectivelfror Fiscal Year 2019 the University had a payroll basgl8f

million on which it paid KERS contributions ($6.5 million) at the 49.47 pencdst The
BQLYHUVLW\fV )< EDVH SD\UROO LV OHVV DW PLOOLRQ
no longer contributing for dining services employdms)this amounts to an increase of $5.5

million over the 49.47 percent rate for 353 employ@8&8 in the norhazardous duty category

that is impacted by the higher KERS rateBpr Fiscal Year 2018 the University had a payroll

base of $14 million ($6.9 million KERS contribution) but this was for 503 employees in the
KERS system.

Custodial and gpunds services have great value on campus and are needed for student
recruitment and retentiomacilities maintenancandto help ensure campus safety. Current
serviceghatwill be impacted if the Board accepts the recommendsbeing presented include
employee recruitment, onboarding, training and termination; Accounts Payable; Procurement;
Human Resourcefesidence Life and employee Payroll Services. The action being requested
today will result in a reduction in the amountvadrk for these areasherestaff reductiondave

also occurred

Murray State currentlizas90 buildings, 3.3 million square feet of assignable spacsillion

square feet that is cleanabta)d 266 acres of land that must be maintathesligh custodial and
grounds servicesOther universities already outsourcing custodial, grounds and maintenance
services include Western Kentucky University, Eastern Kentucky University and Morehead State
University (custodial work). The University &fentucky and University of Louisville outsource

their custodiakervicedor housing througl3 arrangements. Middle Tennessee State

University, Tennessee Technological University and Austin Peay State University also outsource
some custodial servicegnformation was presented on the number of positions being considered
for outsourcing in custodial, grounds, maintenance (professional trades) and administration
(supervisors and managers) that are currently budgeted (181 positions). As of Decentder, 123
thosepositions are filled.

A Facilities Management RFP Committee was charged with reviewing vendor responses and
recommending top tier companiasd membership composition war®vided The evaluation
FULWHULD DQG SURFHVYV nitDowesthidk WerpEckevitad thD Bodrd.” D Q G
After tallying the results, the highest scoring four contractors were invited to campus to meet
with the Committee and present their services to the campus community. The Committee then
met to review a final time to determine if the top four proposals wer

G



implemented at a later date, pending negotiation of a successful contract when/if it isreetermi

the option is beneficial to the University. In addition, the recommendation includesSawW LR Q WR
XVH GRQOR\HH PDLQWHQDQFH VHUYLFHV RITHUNWWSL B WKH 5)3
VHUYLFHYVY DV H[LVWLQJ EXGJHW DOORZV

The RFP schedule was dissad and a contract wilkely be issued in January 2020 with
implementation and employee hiring to occur through April. It is anticipated services will
transition by April 15, 2020. Benefits of outsourcing include access to learning about evolving
techrologies and regulations and employee training and development programs, more impactful
purchasing power for supplies and equipment, replacement of equipment with more sustainable
and energefficient options, access to athletic turf expertise, advanceohepiportunities for
employees and student internship and employment programs.

An overview of thecurrentFacilities Managementudgetwas presented. hE btal FY20 budget
available forcustodial and groundsutsourcing, excludinthe49.47 percenKERS retirement
contributionrate is $3.8 million (88 employees). Wh#retotal FY20contribution rate is

factored in, this amount increases to $4.7 million. The KERS estimated increase on all budgeted
positions that may be outsourced at the FY210888.01 percent could increase the
B8QLYHUVLW\TV FRQWULEXWLRQ IRU FXVWRGLDO VWDII E\

for a total increase of $1.2 million ovand abovehe current 49.47 percent contribution ratel
thiswould need to be add@ WR WKH 8QLYHUVLW\TV EXGJHW DV Rl -XO\
other tha



2) Approve a contractual option to include the possible outsourcing of maintenance services that
could be inplemented at a later date, with Board approval, when/if it is determined the
option is beneficial to the University and the option to use the contractor fe@mployee
maintenance services offered in the RFP response for specitoranservices as exting
budget allows;

3) Approve, upon receipt of acceptable contractors by the Committee Chair and in consideration
of factors indicated by law related to privatization, an evaluation process by the Vice
President for Finance and Administrative Services who



current tuition benefit provided by the University and the question was asked whether these firms
offer tuition benefits for employees and their familiéswasconfirmed that all firms being
considered dér tuition benefits for their employees but the higher education market is

essentially the only one to extend those benefits to dependamsern was gxessed that

moving forwardwhen considering hoto addresshe pension systemutsourcingshould rot

continue to be 